
 

REPORT TO NZAP COUNCIL, JUNE 2022  
 
From the Administrator 
 
It has been a busy time with subscriptions coming in, navigating the AGM and organising the first 
face-to-face Council meeting in a year! I am enjoying how varied my role is and every day brings 
something new. It has been really beneficial meeting regularly with Catriona and she has been a 
huge source of advice and guidance. I appreciate her fielding so many emails from me regarding a 
wide range of enquiries! 
 
Google Drive 
As was decided at the last Council meeting in March, Folders on the Council Google Drive are 
accessible to Council members from March 2022 on request. 
 
Scanning Forum 
This has been started but is dependent on available time. The 1995 and 1996 issues of Forum have 
been scanned and tidied and the 1995 issue is in the middle of being uploaded to Tuwhera. Watch 
this space! 
 
Membership 
(Note: Statistics do not include non-financial members or correspondents) 
 

Type of 
membership 

As at 18.06.2021 As at 28.10.2021 As at 21.02.2022 As at 02.6.2022 
No of 

members 
%  No of 

members 
%  No of 

members 
% No of 

members 
% 

Full  376 75.7 378 75.2 381 75.3 373 72.4 
Provisional  45 9.1 45 8.9 47 9.3 49 9.5 
Student  20 4.0 26 5.2 24 4.7 29 5.6 
Retired  50 10.1 48 9.5 48 9.5 58 11.2 
Life  6 1.2 6 1.2 6 1.2 6 1.2 
Total  497  503  506  515  
An overall increase in membership from 497 to 515 since June 2021. A jump in Retired members 
and drop in Full members as they move to retirement. 
 
Number of members who have come in via registration 
 
Type of 
membership 

As at 18.06.2021 As at 28.10.2021 As at 21.02.2022 As at 02.06.2022 
No. reg’d 
members 

% of all 
members 

No. reg’d 
members 

% of all 
members 

No. reg’d 
members 

% of all 
members 

No. reg’d 
members 

% of all 
members 

Full  346 69.6 347 69.0 350 72.6 342 66.4 
Provisional  34 6.8 31 6.2 31 6.4 31 6.0 
Retired  25 5.0 26 5.2 26 5.4 33 6.4 
Life  3 0.6 3 0.6 3 0.6 3 0.6 
Total  407/ 

503 
80.9 398/ 

476 
83.6 410/ 

482 
85.1 409/ 

515 
79.4 

 
 
 
 
 
Number of members at different types of workplaces 
 



 
Type of 
workplace 

As at 18.06.2021 As at 28.10.2021 As at 21.02.2022 As at 02.06.2022 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
DHB 19 3.8 18 3.6 18 3.6 19 3.7 
NGO  39 7.8 43 8.5 43 8.5 42 8.2 
Private practice  238 47.9 240 47.7 244 48.2 247 48.0 
Tertiary 
education  

19 3.8 19 3.8 20 4.0 21 4.1 

Group facilitator 1 0.2 1 0.2 1 0.2 1 0.2 
Govt agency 9 1.8 9 1.8 9 1.8 8 1.6 
Total responses 
received 

261/ 
497 

52.5 267/ 
503 

53.1 269/ 
506 

53.2 285/ 
515 

55.3 

53 members identified with more than one workplace category. The majority of members who 
responded work in Private practice. 
 
Gender Statistics in the Association 

 
The total number of men in the Association is at 19.4%, statistics remaining stable over the past 
year. 

Three members have left their Gender response empty. It might be good to create two separate 
categories for Non-binary and No response. Agender is also an option on our EOPS form which 
could be added here also. 
 
Number of members in each age band 
 
Age of 
members 

As at 18.06.2021 As at 28.10.2021 As at 21.02.2022 As at 02.06.2022 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
20-29 0 0 0 0 3 0.6 3 0.6 
30-39  22 4.4 25 5.0 25 4.9 26 5.0 
40-49  40 8.0 43 8.5 46 9.1 44 8.5 
50-59  84 16.9 90 17.9 89 17.6 93 18.1 
60-69  79 15.9 80 15.9 84 16.6 84 16.3 
70+ 65 13.1 66 13.1 60 11.9 64 12.4 

Gender balance As at 18.06.2021 As at 28.10.2021 As at 21.02.22 As at 02.06.2022 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
No of 

members 
% of all 

members 
Male 99 19.9 100 19.9 101 20.0 100 19.4 
Full 70 14.1 71 14.1 73 14.4 69 13.4 
Provisional 6 1.2 7 1.4 7 1.4 7 1.4 
Student 7 1.4 7 1.4 6 1.2 5 1.0 
Retired 13 2.6 12 2.4 12 2.4 16 3.1 
Life 3 0.6 3 0.6 3 0.6 3 0.6 
Female 397 79.9 402 80.0 403 79.6 412 80.0 
Full 306 61.6 306 60.8 308 60.9 304 59.0 
Provisional 39 7.8 38 7.6 39 7.7 41 8.0 
Student 12 2.4 18 3.6 17 3.4 22 4.2 
Retired 37 7.4 36 7.2 36 7.1 42 8.2 
Life 3 0.6 3 0.6 3 0.6 3 0.6 
Non-binary/ 
no response 

1 0.2 1 0.2 2 0.4 3 0.6 

Total 497  503  506  515  



 
Total responses 
received 

290/ 
497 

58.4 304/ 
503 

60.4 307/ 
506 

60.7 314/ 
515 

60.9 

If these figures are representative of the membership as a whole, we may assume that about 47% of 
the membership are aged 60 and over. About 23% are aged under 50. The largest groups are in the 
50-69 age band. This group has grown the most over the past year. 
 
 
 
Ethnicity statistics in the association 
 
Ethnicity As at 18.06.2021 As at 28.10.2021 As at 21.02.2022 As at 02.06.2022 

No of 
members 

% of all 
members 

No of 
members 

% of all 
members 

No of 
members 

% of all 
members 

No of 
members 

% of all 
members 

NZ European/ 
Pakeha 

245 49.3 251 49.9 254 50.2 262 50.8 

European 68 2.9 68 13.5 68 13.4 65 12.6 
Māori 20 4.0 21 4.2 20 4.0 21 4.1 
Pacific Peoples 4 0.8 5 1.0 5 1.0 5 1.0 
Asian 7 1.4 7 1.4 7 1.4 7 1.4 
Middle Eastern/ 
Latin American/ 
African 

8 1.6 9 1.8            8 1.6 8 1.6 

Other 5 1.0 5 1.0 2 0.4 3 0.6 
Total 
responses  

324/ 
497 

65.2 331/ 
503 

65.8 302/506 59.7 340/ 
515 

 

33 members identified with more than one category of ethnicity.  
Note: NZEP for example, is recorded here as 50.8 % of all members, however, 175 members did 
not record Ethnicity. NZEP are 77.1% of those that responded.  
 
Application packs sent out 
 
Type of application Up to 

18.06.2021 
Up to 

28.10.2021 
Up to 

21.02.2022 
Up to 

02.06.2022 
Full Membership 9 9 1 9 
Provisional Membership with Interim 
Registration 

3 2 4 1 

Provisional Membership intending ACP 5 4 2 4 
Student Membership 12 6 7 10 
Retired Membership (new) 0 0 0 0 
Total 29 21 14 24 
 
Membership Graphs 
Graphs will be presented at the first Council meeting of each year as decided in the last Council 
meeting. 
 
I would like to thank Council for your ongoing support and for the amazing work you do for the 
Association, all of this on top of your own practices and family commitments. Your dedication is 
inspiring. 
 
Ngā mihi nui, 
Luisa Maloni 
Administrator 


